COMMUNITY SERVICES COMMITTEE – 19th JANUARY 2010

GAINSBOROUGH TOWN COUNCIL

MINUTES of a MEETING of the COMMUNITY SERVICES Committee held at Richmond House, Richmond Park, Morton Terrace, Gainsborough on Tuesday 19th January 2010 at 7:00pm
Present:


Councillor Pearl Banyard (In the Chair)

Councillor Tim Davies 

Councillor Raoul Hesse-Phillipson
Councillor James Plastow
In Attendance:

Clerk to the Council

Also in Attendance:

Councillor John Ridley

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Councillor Elaine Hadley

Councillor Roger Plastow
2. MEMBERS’ DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

No interests were declared.
3. COUNCIL MINUTES

RESOLVED on proposal by Cllr .R. Hesse-Phillipson,  seconded by Cllr .C. Plastow that the notes of the Community Services Committee meeting on Tuesday 15th December 2009 be confirmed and signed as a correct record.


4. TO DEAL WITH ANY BUSINESS EXPRESSLY REQUIRED BY STATUTE TO BE DONE

No business to be dealt with.

5. CHAIRMAN’S ANNOUNCEMENTS
No Chairman’s announcements.
6. REPORT FROM THE CLERK TO THE COUNCIL
Nothing to report.

7. REPORT FROM THE ENVIRONMENT OFFICER
The Clerk advised that the Environment Officer was having problems with locks on gates at Levellings and the Cemetery, particularly the Cemetery where someone has banged nails into the locks. The Town Council is waiting for the new locks to arrive and will be monitoring the situation  
8. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

None received.
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9. TO DISPOSE OF ANY BUSINESS REMAINING FROM THE LAST MEETING

The Clerk advised that he had received Communication from Cllr .P. Key regarding his Local Issue from November about the footpath into the dog walk (see attached). He advised he had been in touch with the LCC and has been advised that the footpath was not the County Council’s.
The Clerk pointed out that Town Council have met a surveyor on site from the County Council who had indicated that it was the County Council’s footpath; he is therefore contacting Steve Wiles to ascertain a written confirmation of footpath ownership. The Clerk would like to advise the Committee accordingly once this is received.     
10. NOTICE OF MOTION

None received.
11. TO RECEIVE NOTES OF SUB-COMMITTEE MEETINGS HELD IN DECEMBER
Events Sub-Committee

NOTED on proposal by Cllr .R. Hesse-Phillipson, seconded by Cllr .P. Banyard                      that the notes of the Events Sub-Committee meeting held on Monday 14th December 2009 and Monday 11th January 2010 be received and the resolutions contained therein be adopted.
The meeting concluded at 7:04pm
Chairman
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